
 

 
 
 
 
 
 June 2, 2023 
  
 
 
The Honorable Detroit City Council 
Coleman A Young Municipal Center 
Detroit MI 48226 
 

Re: Request to Set Public Hearing Dates To Renew Special Assessment Districts for 
Sherwood Forest, Detroit Golf Club and Palmer Woods  
 
Honorable Detroit City Council: 
 
My office has received Special Assessment Renewal Applications including petitions 
from the following Special Assessment Districts (“SADs”): 
 

1. Sherwood Forest 
2. Detroit Golf Club 
3. Palmer Woods 

 
All three SADs will expire December 2023. Pursuant to City Code Section 44-4-221:  

 “Where a designated neighborhood improvement organization wishes to continue 
an existing special assessment district beyond its term, it must take action to continue 
the special assessment district for an additional term in the same manner that a 
special assessment district is created pursuant to this division… An additional term of 
a special assessment district shall commence as of the expiration date of the existing 
term of the special assessment district.” 
 

Therefore, as we have received the renewal applications and petitions from a majority of the 
property owners in each of the SADs, I respectfully request this honorable body to set a time 
for three public hearings, or one hearing for all three at the chair’s discretion, to discuss the 
matter of renewing each SAD for Sherwood Forest, Detroit Golf Club, and Palmer Woods. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Alvin Horhn 
Deputy CFO/ Assessor 


